Violet Township Board of Trustees

February 20, 2015

Special Meeting Planning Session

The meeting was called to order at 8:12 am.

All three Trustees were present to include Trustees Terry J. Dunlap, Sr.; Harry W. Myers, Jr., and Gary P. Weltlich. Also, present was John Eisel, Director of Operations, Brian Sauer; Fiscal Officer, Mike Little; Fire Chief and Greg Butcher; Township Engineer.

Chief Mike Little - Fire

- Revenues up with levy that was passed and collecting on this year
- Fire Runs decreasing
- Training man hours are up
- Number of capital items being funded this year
 - R592 tools
 - Generator for Station 593
 - Personal Protective Equipment
 - New Vehicles (Medic and Station 592 pickup)

Greg Butcher - Engineering

- Revenues are flat, carryover growing, expenditures are down
- Seeking to collaborate with City of Pickerington on road maintenance
- Road Vehicle maintenance outstanding and prolonging life of vehicles
- Creating a truck replacement schedule
- Creating a road pavement priority list
- MORPC intern program to be pursued for data collection and reporting

John Eisel - Administration

- Greg and John touring facilities to evaluate maintenance needs
- Reviewing building and zoning fees and appear to be in line with other communities

Mr. Weltlich made a motion to adjourn the planning session at 1:25 p.m. Seconded by Mr. Dunlap. Roll call vote: Mr. Weltlich, yes; Mr. Dunlap, yes; Mr. Myers, yes. Planning Session adjourned. Motion passes 3-0.

Respectfully Submitted,	
	Joniann Goldberg, Administrative Assistant
Brian Sauer, Fiscal Officer	
Approved By:	
Terry J. Dunlap, Sr., Trustee	
Harry W. Myers, Jr., Trustee	
Gary P. Weltlich, Trustee	